
  

 

The Baptism of the Lord  (Year C) 
 
 

ωÔÈ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ ςπςς 
 
 

Readings: Isaiah 40:1-5, 9-11    Titus 2:11-14: 3:4-7     Luke 3:15-16, 21-22 
 

A few things to communicate with you  
 

As we know, we are living in a changing world. As 2022 unfolds, our parish is 
having some changes. I would like to communicate with all of you about them. 
There is no need to worry about anything. Under the guidance of the Holy Spirit, 
Iôm sure that our parish will go as well and smoothly as we have before.  
 

Olivia, our youth ministry co-ordinator, has been offered a job in Canberra, which 
is a great opportunity for her. She decided to take the offer, which I fully 
understood and supported. As a result, Olivia is leaving our Parish for Canberra. 
Olivia has been working in our parish for nearly three years and doing a great 
job here. Both high school studentsô and young adultsô groups are stable and 
growing. We thank Olivia for her contribution and wish her a bright future. So 
now we are calling on people to apply for the position of youth ministry 
co-ordinator in our parish. It is a permanent part-time job with 15 hours a 
week. For those who love Jesus and his church and enjoy working with 
youth, it is a great opportunity. For anyone who is interested, please 
contact our parish office for the job description.  
 

Every weekend, our parish office prepares printed newsletters to keep a good 
communication with our parishioners. We also send newsletters out via email 
every Friday. In addition, the newsletter is available on our website and 
Facebook site. This means that not every parishioner takes a hard copy now. 
Every week, there are many printed copies leftover which are sent to the bin. As 
I said last weekend, it is a big waste of paper and money. It is not good for our 
environment as well as the parish finances. Therefore, we did a survey last 
weekend and will continue to do it this weekend for those who were not with us 
last weekend. We invite parishioners to indicate whether they would like a 
printed newsletter or whether they are happy to receive the electronic newsletter 
via email.  We will then print hard copies only for those who have informed us.  
 

Thirdly, please join me in congratulating Josephine Cullen, the co-ordinator of 
lay ministries of our parish. Just before Christmas, Jo was offered a job at 
Regents Park parish. However, Jo is not leaving us but will continue to do 
whatever she has been doing at St Peterôs. Her role at Regents Park is the 
co-ordinator of lay ministries, too. We are happy for the Regents Park parish to 
be blessed with Jo. We all know how wonderfully Jo has been working here and 
we are very sure that she will definitely work the same way at Regents Park. 
Also, let us thank Jo for her hard and effective work in our parish and wish her 
a great, blessed and fruitful time at Regents Park.  
 

Lastly, it is about the bank account that we opened to support Gerard. Now we 
are very happy to see that Gerard has finished his internship and moved to the 
next stage on his journey toward priesthood. Many thanks to all those who have 
financially supported Gerard via this account or other means. Obviously, there 
is no longer a need for this bank account, which will be closed soon. This means 
that transfers to this account should cease.  
 

Dear friends, let us keep our newsletter as a good platform of communication 
for our parish. Please read it every week and use it well. After reading it, please 
email us or ring our office about any feedback that you may have. 
 

Fr Baiyi 

 



   

January In our parish this week 

Mon 10th      

 

8.00am Mass 
7.00pm Bible Sharing 
7.30pm Music Ministry meeting 
              

Tue 11th     
 

8.00am Mass  
   

Wed 12th   
 

6.30am Mass     
 

 
 

Thu 13th               
 

No Mass             
 
 

Fri 7th  

 

9.00am Rosary 
9.30am Mass 
 

Sat 8th        

 

5.00pm Reconciliation 
6.00pm Vigil Mass for Sunday 
 
 
 

Sun 9th  

           

 

Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
9.00am Mass  
6.00pm Mass 
 

 

Booking in to attend weekend Masses: We have 

created a new Trybooking link to help boost the speed 
of the booking process. Please go to 

https://www.trybooking.com/eventlist/parish 
or use the QR code here to book tickets  
for all who wish to attend. Please bring  
your phone with you to Mass so you can 
 also register with the Check In Qld app. 
Please be advised that you must wear a 
mask to Mass. 
 

Youth Update: New members always welcome!  
  

We are taking a break from activities and will be back 

in the New Year.   God Bless, Olivia        

  youth.stpetroch@bne.catholic.net.au         @rochedaleyouth 

 

Vinnies News: For sale at the piety shop: 
Columban Calendars for 2022   Now $8 each 
 
 

     Vinnies needs donations of toiletries, 
personal care and cleaning items for needy families. 
Items could include:   * Deodorant *Shampoo * Conditioner 
* Soap * Shaving Foam * Toothpaste *Toothbrushes * 
Hand Wash * Dish Washing Liquid * Washing Powders/ 
Liquids * General Cleaning Products.   
Please drop donations into the specially marked  
box at the back of the Church.  Thank You! 

 

Safeguarding Children and Adults-at-Risk 

National Catholic Safeguarding Standards:  

The Archdiocese of Brisbane adopts and adheres to the 
National Catholic Safeguarding Standards. The 
Standards apply to all parishes, ministries, and agencies 
under the jurisdiction of the Archbishop. 

Safeguarding Commitment:  

The Archdiocese has zero tolerance for all forms of 
abuse and is committed to safeguarding everyone 
involved in its activities, ministries, and services. The 
safety and wellbeing of children and adults-at-risk is 
paramount. 

St Peterôs Parish and the Archdiocese of Brisbane are 
committed to the care, wellbeing and protection of 
children, young people and people at risk in our 
community. May our message be that child protection and 
the dignity of every person is the responsibility of every 
adult. You can find out more about the Churchôs work in 
this area at: www.catholic.org.au/safeguardingsunday  

Books for sale in the church or Parish Office 
  

Break Open the Word 2022 -  $20 ï  for those 
who are Ministers of the Word. Last copies! 
 

The Catholic Leader Christmas / Jan issue.  $4.  

Entertainment Memberships: Get access to 
thousands of dollarsô worth of discount offers and 2 
for 1 deals with an Entertainment Membership and 
support St Peterôs fundraising. Limited time offer: 
get savings across 20 cities with the 
FREE upgrade from Single City to Multi City 
Membership! Offer ends 11:59pm 9th January 2022 
AEDT Great for the school holidays.  
Go to www.entbook.com.au/2224e97  
 

 

Thank you to all lay 
                                     ministers who supported 
                                     the Christmas Masses.  

I know it is an honour and privilege to be a minister at    
St Peterôs but I canôt thank you enough for making our 
Christmas Masses so reverent and successful. COVID-
19 has not been easy but I am extremely grateful for your 
support and patience throughout the year. 

Jo Cullen, Lay Ministry Co-ordinator 
 
Lay Ministers Wanted: Would you be interested in 
joining one of our 30 plus Ministry Groups? There really 
is a Ministry to suit everyone in our parish. From reading 
at Mass to cleaning the church, altar serving to Works 
and Maintenance, from Hospitality to Sacramental, Social 
Justice to St Vinnies. Contact Josephine Cullen, our Lay-
Ministry Co-ordinator, at Mass or in the Parish Office to 
hear about the many ministries we have on offer and how 
you can join in buliding our parish family. Itôs a fabulous 
way to meet new people and to really feel like you 
belong. Phone 3341 4421 or email  Jo  at 
lm.stpetroch@bne.catholic.net.au.  

 

  

 

 

Planned Giving Envelopes for 2022 are available 
for collection for those parishioners using the 
envelope system for their Planned Giving 
contributions.  
 

Job Vacancy: As Fr Baiyi wrote in his reflection, 
our Youth Ministry Co-ordinator Olivia has accepted 
a new position. We thank Olivia for her efforts 
building the Youth Groups in our parish and wish 
her well for the future. We now have a vacancy for 
a Youth Co-ordinator. Anyone interested please 
contact the Parish Office for a job description. 
 

Rosters for those who Minister at weekend 
Masses for January to March have been emailed 
so please check your inbox. Thank you to all who 
Minister at Mass in any way! 
 

 

Crossroads RCIA: Do you know any young person 
(12-18 years old) who would like to receive the 
Sacraments of Confirmation, First Holy 
Communion & Penance. They can travel through 
a special youth version of the RCIA program called 
Crossroads Please contact Jo Cullen in the Parish 
Office for more information. 

Readings for next weekend: 
2nd Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year C) 

Isaiah 62:1-5    1 Corinthians 12:4-11     John 2:1-11 

https://www.trybooking.com/eventlist/parish
mailto:youth.stpetroch@bne.catholic.net.au
http://www.catholic.org.au/safeguardingsunday
http://www.entbook.com.au/2224e97
mailto:lm.stpetroch@bne.catholic.net.au


  

 
Faith Matters: The Baptism of the Lord 

The Baptism of Jesus, marks the conclusion of the Christmas Season 
and the beginning of Ordinary Time.  Itôs a feast of transition from 
Jesusô hidden life to that of His public ministry. 

After he was baptised by John, Jesus prayed. Then the heavens 
opened, and the Holy Spirit descended on him in bodily shape, like a 
dove. A voice came from Heaven, óYou are my son. The Beloved; my 
favour rests on youô Luke 3: 21-22. 

Your own baptism may have been many years ago, or more recently. 
The Baptismal promises made on our behalf or by yourself, are 
renewed each time we celebrate the Eucharist, in the form of the 
Creed.  

The powerful symbols of Baptism are just as important and powerful 
today. The candle - the light of life as one with the light of Christ; our 
privilege to shine this light in our life. The water of baptism, living 
water to wash away our sin, to forgive and to revitalise our spirit.  

Baptism isnôt simply something that you have done. It is a Holy 
Scarcement, a gift which is remembered every time we bless 
ourselves: In the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy 
Spirit. Amen. 

Today we remember the Baptism of Jesus and think of our own 
baptism where, through the waters of Baptism and prayer we may 
hear ï óthis is my beloved, my favour rests on youô. 
https://www.romereports.com/en/2020/10/28/pope-francis-reflects-on-jesus-as-a-man-of-
prayer-during-the-general-audience/  

https://www.catholicaustralia.com.au/the-sacraments/173                

      Faith Enrichment Group  

 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN Y OUR PRAYERS:  
 

Those who have died: Jim McErlean, Frank Summers, Jennifer and Michael Connaughton, Joss Tims,  
Charlie Lenihan 
 

Book of Life & Mass Requests: Viktor Brandt, Pauline OôNeil, Michael Sullivan, Norman Bishop, Esther Jarvis, 
Vili Naupoto, Sam Privitera, Clare Mann, George Gough, Maureen Leadbetter, Fr Bill Hall, Cathy Donald,  
Kevin Dingwall, Theresa Adamson, Kerry Cavanagh, David Evans, Paul Lavington, Patrick Doolan, Valda Long, 
Stan OôGorman, Rita Poynting 
 

Please pray for those who are sick, especially: Robert Fuchs, Teresa Leong, Kevin Fry, Kimberley Kanages, 
Liz Hill, Les and Steph OôGorman, Karen Johnston, Des Baptist, Mel Singh, Lee Gregory, Gillian Van Rooyen,  
Phil Van Rooyen, Pat McDonnell, Rod Jones, Katie Costello, Kathy Jensen 
 

Please contact the Parish Office via phone or email to add names to the list for Prayers for those who have died or who are sick.       
Please ensure you have the permission of the person who is sick to make their name public prior to contacting the Office.                                                     

 

Are you new to our Parish? WELCOME!! Weôd like to formally greet you, so please contact the Parish Office 
on 3341 4421 or stpetroch@bne.catholic.net.au 
 
Other Parish Contacts: 
Care & Concern: Transport: 0412 267 337 

Co-ordinator: Lynn White 0403 051 103 
Family Group Facebook:  
St Peters Rochedale Family Groups 
Memorial Wall & Gardens: Mal Jensen 0411 641 312 

 

Safeguarding Children & Vulnerable Adults 
Representative: Malcolm Carroll 0410 193 569 or 
                  sgrep.stpetroch@bne.catholic.net.au 
Social Justice Group Facebook:  
St Peter's Rochedale Social Justice Group 
St Vincent de Paul:  
New members: John Blake 0411 196 775 

 

St Peterôs Planned Giving:  
We would be very grateful, if you are 
able, to support the Parish financially. 
There are several options. 
 

Via Direct Bank Transfer: To direct 
transfer your Planned Giving to our 
bank account, our BSB is 064-786 
and Account number is 100000067. 
Please use your surname and 
Planned Giving (or PG) as reference. 
  

Envelopes, Credit Card or Direct 
Debit: Please contact the Office to 
set these up. 
 

óParish Givingô App: The logo to 
look for in the app store is a yellow 
and white cross forming a circle on a 
purple background.  
See our parish  
website for detailed óUser Guidesô.  
 

Tap & Go Donations: No cash at 
Mass? Try our donation terminal near 
the main doors: $5 donation per 
swipe to support St Peterôs Parish. 
 

Thank you for your support. 
 

Roster: 15th  & 16th Jan Saturday 6pm Mass Sunday 9am Mass Sunday 6pm Mass 

Mass Co-ordinator Jo Cullen Francis Yoo Helen Graczyk 

AV Operator Mike Collier Mick Denton Kate Guy 

Readers C. Shane Sweeney 
1. Marissa Boyles 
2. Neil Ballment 

C. Feba Baji 
1. Fion Fiju 
2. Tinny Nguyen 

C. John Blake 
1. Megan Carroll 
2. Eza Jom 

Extraordinary Ministers 
of Communion 

Joseph Varkey 
Joyce Lyster 
Carl de Mello 

Stephanie Lenihan 
Del Reynolds 
Wƻŀƴ 5ΩbŜǘǘƻ  

Vickie Routledge 
Malcolm Carroll 
Helen Graczyk 

Musicians Tim Hondroudakis Elizabeth Fort Anne Flood 

Cleaning Group 4: Mary Crowley, Beverly Cramer, John Viola, Francis Yoo, Mick Privitera 

Cuppa & Chat: After 9am Mass Sunday 16th January: Anne Scanlon, Rashelle Johnson, Cristy & Bernie Vecchio 

This week, 9th ς 15th Jan:  Sacristan: Celine Phillips                       Counting: MikeΩǎ DǊƻǳǇ 

 

https://www.romereports.com/en/2020/10/28/pope-francis-reflects-on-jesus-as-a-man-of-prayer-during-the-general-audience/
https://www.romereports.com/en/2020/10/28/pope-francis-reflects-on-jesus-as-a-man-of-prayer-during-the-general-audience/
https://www.catholicaustralia.com.au/the-sacraments/173
mailto:stpetroch@bne.catholic.net.au
mailto:sgrep.stpetroch@bne.catholic.net.au
http://parishgiving.brisbanecatholic.org.au/


   


